

**Missouri S&T Student Council  
General Body Meeting Minutes  
March 10, 2020  
Carver-Turner, Havener Center**

- I. Approval of Minutes
- II. Approval of Agenda
  - A. Zane Stobie moves to add suspension of ByLaw 450 Section 2 for Teresa Shneider to the agenda
  - B. Delaney Simmons moves to add suspension of ByLaw 450 Section 2 for Joseph Aydt to the agenda
  - C. Teresa Shneider moves to add suspension of ByLaw 450 Section 2 for Jonathan Cureton to the agenda
- III. Old Business
  - A. Nomination of Officers for next academic year
    - i. Vice President of Outreach
      - a. Zane Stobie
      - b. Dennis Pkemoi (withdrawn)
      - c. Teresa Schneider moves to close nominations
        - 1. Nominations closed
    - ii. Vice President of Operations
      - a. Moved and Tabled
    - iii. Vice President of Student Services
      - a. Jacob Kelly
      - b. Moved to close nominations
        - 1. Nominations closed
    - iv. Vice President of Academic Affairs
      - a. Anthony Watson
      - b. Teresa Schneider moves to close nominations
        - 1. Nominations closed
  - B. Student Activity Finance Board- Club Appropriations
    - i. S&T Photography Club
      - a. Teresa Schneider
        - 1. People should spend their money when they are given it
        - 2. There are better things that money could be spent on
      - b. Photography Representative
        - 1. Received no support when asked for assistance
      - c. Delaney Simmons
        - 1. Everyone is required to send a member to SAFB training
        - 2. Find information located on SAFB website
      - d. Christina Carrig
        - 1. Looking to make the Rec and Lead committee act as an advisory committee to new organizations
      - e. Austin Wall
        - 1. Moves to fully fund the requested amount for Lines 8-15
        - 2. Austin Wall

- I. Unfortunate circumstance, but SAFB is just a recommendation, but in Student Council we can approve up to the maximum amount
- 3. Teresa Schneider
  - I. We should not fully fund them since they are not a new organization this time around
  - II. Should not fund SD cards since they are easily lost or damaged
- 4. Delaney Simmons
  - I. SAFB training was given before Photography became an RSO and should not be penalized for being unable to go to something that they did not know they would need.
- 5. Teresa Schneider
  - I. SAFB mentioned many times last semester that organizations could submit an extension form
- 6. Delaney Simmons
  - I. SAFB fully funds new organizations to get them off the ground
  - II. If they never purchased anything, they are still needing money to achieve their goals and mission
  - III. An effort was made, but done incorrectly
- 7. Hayden Long
  - I. The money would go back into the pool if it was not used
- 8. Alyssa Weyl
  - I. Would the Club Appropriations funding go to zero?
- 9. Hayden Long
  - I. It would be a net zero for the semester.
- 10. Austin Wall
  - I. Calls the question
  - II. Amendment is Approved
- f. Club Appropriations is Approved

#### IV. New Business

- A. Election of Officers for next academic year
  - i. Vice President of Outreach
    - a. Zane Stobie elected
  - ii. Vice President of Operations
  - iii. Vice President of Student Services
    - a. Jacob Kelly elected
  - iv. Vice President of Academic Affairs
    - a. Anthony Watson elected
- B. Nominations for Rookie of the Year
  - i. Dennis Pkemoi
  - ii. Jacob Kelly
  - iii. Zane Stobie
  - iv. Reagan Laub
    - a. Nominations Tabled
- C. Nominations for Member of the Year
  - i. Jason Boes
  - ii. Austin Wall

- iii. Naman Desai
    - iv. Delaney Simmons
      - a. Nominations Tabled
  - D. Student Activity Finance Board- Campus Events Funding
    - i. Motion passes
  - E. Suspension of Bylaw 450 Section 2-Graduation Cords
    - i. Teresa Schneider
      - a. Zane Stobie
        - 1. Teresa has been very involved
        - 2. Rookie of the year 2019
        - 3. McNutt Commons renovation
        - 4. Addition of size friendly desks and chair in all classrooms
      - b. Innocent
        - 1. Unnecessary to be lenient about 1 thing and for StuCo to be harsh about another
      - c. Reagan Laub
        - 1. Teresa is very deserving of this
      - d. Austin Wall
        - 1. Teresa has done a fantastic job since she has been a member
      - e. Teresa
        - 1. Looking to amend ByLaws in the future to avoid having to make this a case by case situation
      - f. Motion fails
    - ii. Joseph Aydt
      - a. Delaney Simmons
        - 1. Has served on Executive Board for a year and a half
        - 2. He has been involved in Student Council Exec for 2 Academic Years
      - b. Anthony Watson
        - 1. Joe was the main architect for the Academic Forum
      - c. Joseph Aydt
        - 1. Took over the role of Community Liaison
        - 2. Improved relations with Dean of CEC
      - d. Motion passes
    - iii. Jonathan Cureton
      - a. Teresa Schneider
        - 1. He has done a lot for student advocacy in in the community
        - 2. Deserves his honor cords
      - b. Anthony Watson
        - 1. Jonathan is a great influence as a member of Joe's Peers and planning of Mental Health Awareness Week
      - c. Motion passes
- V. Events
  - A. Student Success Committee Open Forum
    - i. Tuesday, April 14th 6pm - 9pm
    - ii. Somewhere in Havener
  - B. Bike / Pedestrian Policy and Safety Forum
    - i. Wednesday, April 15th 6-8pm
    - ii. Carver-Turner in Havener

- C. Student Leaders Awards Banquet
  - i. Thursday, April 30th 12pm - 2pm
  - ii. St. Pat's C
- D. Student Interest Survey / SAFB Survey
  - i. Early April sometime in your email

#### VI. Officer Reports

- A. Alyssa Weyl moves to table Officer Reports
  - i. Motion passes
- B. President –Kaeden Kessinger, [kmknz7@mst.edu](mailto:kmknz7@mst.edu)
- C. Vice President of External Affairs – Christina Carrig, [cccmg6@mst.edu](mailto:cccmg6@mst.edu)
  - i. At the Student Leaders meeting, a Title IX presentation was given that Student Council thought would be worth sharing here in these meetings, so that's coming soon
  - ii. Christina attended the Rules, Procedures, and Agenda meeting for Faculty Senate to set the agenda for next week's meeting
  - iii. The Chancellor has been tossing out the idea of changing commencement a little bit, but faculty has been advocating on behalf of the students
  - iv. Christina's upcoming meetings include a Faculty Senate normal meeting, Faculty Senate leadership meeting, and an Intercampus Student Council meeting
    - a. Austin Wall
      - 1. Maybe a resolution would be appropriate since this is coming up
    - b. Teresa
      - 1. Short and Student Focused
- D. Vice President of Internal Affairs – Sam Newman, [scn6yb@mst.edu](mailto:scn6yb@mst.edu)
  - i. Meeting with execs to discuss transitions
  - ii. Working with officers on transitions for new positions
- E. Treasurer – Eric Hanson, [emh2m2@mst.edu](mailto:emh2m2@mst.edu)
  - i. Reminder: you qualify for graduation cords if you have been a general body member for 4 years, a member of exec for 2 or an officer for 1 year
  - ii. Contact Eric before Friday of next week if you want them.
- F. Recorder – Kurt Schueddig, [ks5k4@mst.edu](mailto:ks5k4@mst.edu)
  - i. Be sure to send Kurt an excuse if you will not be at a meeting
  - ii. Please remember that committee meetings also count as missed meetings
  - iii. If you had clicker 60, it needs to be returned
  - iv. Committee heads please put your meetings on Engage to keep attendance.

#### VII. Advisor Report – John Gallagher, [gallagherjo@mst.edu](mailto:gallagherjo@mst.edu)

#### VIII. Committee Reports

- A. Wellness and Professional Services Liaison– Delaney Simmons, [dsfdq@mst.edu](mailto:dsfdq@mst.edu)
- B. Auxiliary Services Liaison – Jacob Kelly, [jak3fr@mst.edu](mailto:jak3fr@mst.edu)
  - i. Teaching Kitchen (Located in TJ Dining Hall)
  - ii. March 12th: Egg Skills: Egg Basics to Omelets
  - iii. March 17th: Breakfast Favorites: Homemade Pancakes and French Toast
  - iv. Will be sending out a When2Meet for the next Fitness and Recreation Advisory Board meeting
- C. Recognition and Leadership Committee – Naman Desai, [nhd32f@mst.edu](mailto:nhd32f@mst.edu)
  - i. Please fill out these forms if your org would like to participate in the Student Leaders Award Banquet

- a. Presenter Awards  
[https://docs.google.com/forms/d/17fNYa\\_iaED6vsYcWZ08EaDI3cTmWAE5yVcFwKjgyKE/edit](https://docs.google.com/forms/d/17fNYa_iaED6vsYcWZ08EaDI3cTmWAE5yVcFwKjgyKE/edit)
  - b. RSVP Form  
<https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1DeT8NfedSgb60LTY6mf4yMbRd0qs2pZ-HLiqT2ZIVk/edit>
  - c. Official STUCO Awards Nominations  
<https://docs.google.com/forms/d/184hRZ3ShpaTDVvfJKCGbDu7coE-vRU545tUdNuHOmtA/edit>
- D. Information Technology Committee – Andrew Leise, [alwx8@mst.edu](mailto:alwx8@mst.edu)
- i. Andrew met with Interim CIO Mark Bookout. Mark expressed a need for more student input in the IT department.
  - ii. CIO open forums are likely to happen in April and Mark wanted to get some student turnout.
  - iii. Andrew had a committee meeting last Wednesday with poor attendance.
  - iv. Ways to gather more feedback and provide more input were discussed. Google and qualtrics survey methods were speculated.
- E. Campus Facilities Committee –Teresa Schneider, [tmsmb2@mst.edu](mailto:tmsmb2@mst.edu)
- i. Teresa's committee is investigating gender neutral bathroom locations on campus.
    - a. She is pleasantly surprised at the number of bathrooms found, however, the list published by SDI isn't all accurate.
    - b. New design parameters for the university include gender neutral bathrooms in all new design.
    - c. There will be additional bathrooms in the Computer Science and BCH expansions as well as the Design Center expansion.
  - ii. The McNutt Commons refurbishment is happening and should be finished by next fall.
    - a. You may have seen maintenance repairing outlets.
  - iii. The Missouri Heritage Garden design is created and funds are being acquired to create that native prairie garden.
    - a. Teresa is working with Marketing to design a plaque for the garden.
  - iv. The Pavers outside the Library and Toomey are being replaced.
    - a. Broken pavers will be fixed this year, and the entire paver section will be replaced in the next few years.
  - v. Bathroom doors that don't lock are being investigated by facilities.
  - vi. Please continue to fill out the Campus Concerns Form.
    - a. All central campus buildings should have flyers posted.
  - vii. Teresa's committee met last week with 5 people in attendance.
    - a. Committee attendance was recorded via Engage.
    - b. If you are a member of her committee, and did not attend, please read your emails and respond accordingly to receive credit.
- F. Public Relations Committee – Zane Stobie, [wzsvbd@mst.edu](mailto:wzsvbd@mst.edu)
- i. Zane held a committee meeting earlier this week
    - a. Ideas from this meeting included: Sunglasses, Shirts, Polos, Buttons, Stickers, Socks and Popsockets
      - 1. Created a budget and is looking at places and sites
      - 2. Contact Zane for additional ideas
  - ii. Bike Meeting PR in progress
  - iii. Transitions Docs in progress

- G. College of Arts, Sciences, and Business Committee – Anthony Watson, [aswn5f@mst.edu](mailto:aswn5f@mst.edu)
  - i. Attended the Pandemic Diseases Response Workshop as the student representative and received a draft of the university's current plan.
  - ii. Had a meeting with Interim CASB Dean Drowne on 3/5/20. Discussed Dr. Gragg talking to the general body on 3/31/20 about the CASB Dean's Medal Nomination award.
  - iii. CASB is planning to set up a refreshment's table in the library during dead week to support students studying for finals (dates and times tbd).
  - iv. Enjoyed participating in training sessions and Q/A sessions during Mental Health Awareness Week.
- H. College of Engineering and Computing Committee – Joseph Aydt, [jhaff8@mst.edu](mailto:jhaff8@mst.edu)
  - i. Working with MAE department chair to look at less strict mechanical engineering program entrance requirements
  - ii. Still setting up department advisory committee
  - iii. Met with Dean's Council
    - a. New Associate Dean for Academic Affairs: Dr. Francisca Oboh-Ikuenobe
    - b. Math placement exam likely going to be done online before PRO days in the future
    - c. Freshmen Engineering looking at getting remodeled to reflect more on career paths one can take (mining an asteroid, designing an autonomous car, etc) and what classes and degree one should enroll in to pursue these goals

#### IX. Executive Assistants

- A. Community Liaison – Jonathan Cureton, [jc989@mst.edu](mailto:jc989@mst.edu)
  - i. Jonathan attended a Campus Census Committee Meeting. An informational event that will include coffee, donuts, and ways to complete the census online will be held on April 6<sup>th</sup>.
  - ii. Jonathan met with Sebastian Wilson to discuss the possibility of an educational memorial to be placed on campus about service dogs.
  - iii. He attended the Parking Committee Meeting.
  - iv. He has completed transition documents for the Community Liaison Position, in addition to submitting a town and campus news report for the Census.
  - v. He attended the Complete Count Committee Meeting at the Rolla City Hall. Ways in which underreported populations could be reached were discussed.
- B. Student Diversity Liaison – Dennis Pkemoi, [dpwdb@mst.edu](mailto:dpwdb@mst.edu)
  - i. Diversity Mini Conference by SDI
    - a. April 6th 8:30 am - 2 pm
    - b. Free registration with lunch provided
    - c. Community vendors, staff, and students are invited.
- C. Academic Resources Chair – Alyssa Weyl, [amwcr4@mst.edu](mailto:amwcr4@mst.edu)
  - i. The Academic Resources committee met and discussed a library relaxation center.
  - ii. Alyssa will be meeting with the dean of the library Dr. Chen to discuss the results.
  - iii. If you have things you want to see within the library or within a relaxation area in the library, please email Alyssa at [amwcr4@mst.edu](mailto:amwcr4@mst.edu)
- D. Graduate Student Committee – Sara Fayek, [sfgbd@mst.edu](mailto:sfgbd@mst.edu)
- E. Executive at Large
  - i. Luke Raffaele, [ldrth9@mst.edu](mailto:ldrth9@mst.edu)

- a. Luke worked on his transition documents this week.
  - b. He also started on some office work that needed to be done with the old stuco office computers.
  - c. He worked at the pro-day on Saturday at the student council booth.
- ii. Lawrence Hierlmeier, [lah7pt@mst.edu](mailto:lah7pt@mst.edu)
- X. Student Activity Finance Board – Hayden Long, [hblmq3@mst.edu](mailto:hblmq3@mst.edu)
  - A. The original SAFB Non-Varsity Sports application deadline is Friday March 20<sup>th</sup>.
    - i. This semester, we may also switch over to a system proposed by the Club Sports Council.
    - ii. To prepare for that switch, please fill out an application for both systems. Contact Adam Brzyski, the Club Sports Council President, for more information on their application.
  - B. SAFB Code review is under way, changes will be voted on in the near future.
  - C. Reminder: Campus Events that start in the first 60 days of Fall semester must be submitted before the end of Spring semester!
- XI. St. Pat's Committee – Donny Badamo, [donny.badamo@mst.edu](mailto:donny.badamo@mst.edu)
  - A. THERES ONLY 2 DAZE TIL THE 112TH ANNUAL BEST EVER ST PATS!!!!
- XII. Associate Organizations
  - A. ASUM – Amanda Aiken, [ama7gr@mst.edu](mailto:ama7gr@mst.edu)
    - i. No report
  - B. Interfraternity Council –Joseph Suntrup, [jpsb68@mst.edu](mailto:jpsb68@mst.edu)
    - i. “10. Member chapters are required to have party areas reviewed by the IFC Sober Executive the night of the party. The check will have but is not limited to: ensuring that a police officer or other form of security is watching over the party, make sure that the member chapter has 2 sober monitors and 2 sober drivers and have the contact information for all monitors, sober drivers, and the IFC Sober Executive posted at every entrance to the party, and a house tour to ensure that the area is free of anything deemed not allowed per the IFC Social Policy.”
    - ii. This is the new policy we implemented. Basically it’s something that all Greeks have already done now it’s just written down.
  - C. Panhellenic Council – Sophia Malpocker, [smm2md@mst.edu](mailto:smm2md@mst.edu)
  - D. National Pan-Hellenic Council – Vacant
  - E. Residence Hall Association – Itai Snir, [isdg9@mst.edu](mailto:isdg9@mst.edu)
    - i. RHA is doing Barney Blash this Wednesday 7-11pm as well as other alcohol free events around the halls.
  - F. Student Union Board –Richard Cox, [rbc455@mst.edu](mailto:rbc455@mst.edu)
    - i. Board of Directors applications for next year are open and will close 3/29. The application can be found at [sub.mst.edu/forms](http://sub.mst.edu/forms)
    - ii. We are continuing to get more minerbytes signs throughout campus - check them and stay up to date with our events and other organizations on campus.
  - G. Club Sports Council- Sam Bailey, [smbdkf@mst.edu](mailto:smbdkf@mst.edu)
    - i. No report
- XIII. Student Issues
  - A. People should not leave before the meeting is adjourned
  - B. Construction is going on in the main stairwell of Fulton and it is not well ventilated
  - C. Odd that meal plans cover different amounts of money depending on the time of day

- i. Should be consistently \$7

#### XIV. Announcements

- A. Please fill out the Leadership Awards Banquet
- B. Rugby went down to Memphis and won
  - i. They were 3rd in the nation
  - ii. Alumni game this Saturday at 9 am
  - iii. Next game is in Rolla on April 4th
- C. SDI house is hosting a Mini conference April 6th 8:30 - 2 pm
- D. Be safe over Pat's
- E. CCF has free events over Pat's
  - i. Brisket Saturday night
- F. Miner Disc Golf March 21st
- G. Donate Long hair at ZTA on April 25th of 10-12 inches or more for women going through breast cancer treatment
- H. Missouri S&T Gaming association is hosting COGCON on the last weekend of Spring Break